TOWN OF SEABROOK, NEW HAMPSHIRE
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
April 2, 2024
M013-24

TO: William M. Manzi, Town Manager
FROM.: John M. Starkey, DPW Manager

RE: F.Y. 2024 Town Wide Paving

Dear Bill,

Pursuant to and in compliance with your instructions to me yesterday to prepare a
formal report for the Selectmen on the above referenced subject. Please accept the
following.

¢ The Town of Seabrook, N.H. is for State of N.H. D.O.T.’s considerations part of
what they refer to as District 6. Continental Paving Inc. is once again the States’s
Low Bidder in District 6. We in Seabrook are allowed to “piggyback” on this
State Bid. I formally request that the Seabrook B.O.S. take action/vote to have
Continental Paving Inc. do our work this year.

o Last fall in compliance with the Selectmen’s request I put them in receipt at their
meeting, a list of the worst streets in Seabrook regarding pavement condition.
That Iist included  *Boynton Lane
*Worthley Ave
*Maple Ridge Road
*Blacksnake Road (Riley Rd/Townline to Ledge Rd.)
*Folly Mill Road Extension = West side of 195
*Amy Drive
*Eaton Lane
Please be advised that my cost estimate based on the 2024 District 6 pricing concludes we
can do/afford to do all on this list.

Selectmen have also requested that in 2024 the rear of the Fire Station’s parking lot be
addressed. This also can be accomplished along with the front of the DPW parking lot.

In past years the Selectmen have endorsed an early start of the paving program so that we
can be finished or substantially completed before the Memorial Day weekend. 1
respectfully request that the above list of streets be accepted as the 2024 paving program
so that the work can once again start the week of April 15%.

/Sigferely Yours, ,
s : %/ '
John M. Starkey '
DPW Manager

JMS/ds
cc: Kelly O’Connor, Deputy Town Manager, Bruce Felch, HW'Y Foreman, Lynn Willwerth, Office Supervisor



